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To whom it may concern, 
 
Consultation: Whether the TGA should publish that a prescription medicine is under evaluation 

Pfizer Australia Pty Ltd (Pfizer Australia) welcomes the opportunity to provide comment on the 
Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) consultation on whether the TGA should publish that a 
prescription medicine is under evaluation. 
 
Pfizer Australia strongly supports the TGA’s commitment to the better health and wellbeing for all 
Australians and its efforts to be appropriately transparent about its regulatory activities. 
Transparency is an important part of ensuring public confidence in the regulatory review activities 
being undertaken.  

Pfizer Australia’s preferred position is Option 2: list all applications accepted for evaluation. This 
Option is the only option in the consultation paper which fully supports the concept of 
transparency in relation to the activities of the TGA and which would meet the expectations of all 
interested stakeholders, including the general public, on uncensored provision of information on 
applications made to TGA. 

Pfizer Australia strongly opposes Options 3 and 4 as they appear inequitable in that they apply 
very different criteria for the transparency of innovator medicines compared to generic medicines.  
For the TGA to be appropriately transparent, all products must be treated equally. The concept of 
true transparency does not allow for differentiation between types of application and should be 
agnostic with regard to any perception of level of interest. Subjective evaluation of what 
constitutes public interest may raise concerns around decision making in relation to specific 
applications and sponsors.  

Pfizer Australia believes that by implementing Option 2 (i.e. list all applications accepted for 
evaluation), the TGA will achieve the following: 

1. Be appropriately transparent about its regulatory activities; 

 
 

    






